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SUBJECT:  The Transit Long Range Plan (LRP):  (1) The Capital Investment Context of Expanding Metro Service and (2) Innovation in the Long Range Plan.
SUMMARY:  Today’s agenda item will follow up on the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) September 16, 2015 workshop and the October 21, 2015 short discussion concerning the Metro Transit Long Range Plan (LRP).  There are two topics, the Capital Investment Context and Innovation in the LRP.
A Metro Transit presentation (powerpoint) for this agenda item will be sent out early next week.

BACKGROUND:

The Long Range Plan is intended to detail a vision for an expanded network of transit services that accommodates King County’s projected growth in jobs and population through 2040.  The LRP is a collaboration with cities, Sound Transit, and other transit agencies, intended to outline the transit service appropriate to each part of the county.  Cities were invited to participate in a Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) that has met several times during the year.
The RTC reviewed and provided input on the LRP at several meetings in 2015:

· The March 18, 2015 RTC special meeting included a workshop session on the Long Range Plan;
· The April 15, 2015 RTC meeting included King County Metro’s report on initial concepts for LRP development;

· The June 17, 2015 RTC special meeting devoted to a workshop session on the Long Range Plan; and
· The September 16, 2015 RTC special meeting included a workshop session on the LRP.

· The October 16, 2015 RTC meeting featured a short discussion of LRP next steps.
Today’s briefing will include 
· The Capital Investment Context.  The LRP’s expansion of transit service will require substantial investments in bus fleets and operating bases that are prerequisites for operating the higher level of service; other capital investments have the potential to address rider access to transit and greater efficiencies of transit and general purpose traffic operation.  In addition, these capital investments have the potential to catalyze redevelopment and meet local community needs.  Today’s discussion will address the costs, benefits, and opportunities for partnerships involved in such investments.

· Innovation in the LRP.  By 2025 and then 2040, transit and other trips will incorporate even more innovative practices than is possible today.  This topic will update the RTC on how the LRP process seeks to actively incorporate innovation into planning the future bus service network.

For your reference, the September 16 RTC meeting packet is here:

http://aqua.kingcounty.gov/Council/agendas/RTC/20150916-RTC-packet.pdf
King County Metro’s webpage for the TAC also has a wealth of information.

http://metro.kingcounty.gov/advisory-groups/long-range-plan-tech-committee
ATTACHMENTS
None (Metro Transit Presentation to be sent separately)
INVITED

1. Victor Obeso, Deputy General Manager, Planning and Customer Services, King County Transit Division 

2. Christina O’Claire, Strategy and Performance Manager, King County Transit Division

3. Stephen Hunt, Transportation Planner, King County Transit Division

